Dear guests, dear participants of the Conference,
It is my great honour and pleasure that Croatia has had the opportunity to be a host of this assembly and thus celebrate its 15 years of membership in the Council of Europe and the ratification of the Convention on the Protection of Children against Sexual Exploitation and Sexual Abuse.
           As well as other member states of the Convention, Croatia is aware that it has to persist in further protection of children's rights and in improvement of its legislative framework and that it should not give up on raising awareness of the public on importance of protection of children and their rights.
            Term of office of the present Government that implemented numerous reforms – in legislation in which the Convention is implemented as well – shall expire soon. However, the choice of protecting children as a long-term national interest and the membership in international treaties oblige any future Government and guarantee that Croatia will not cease in protection of children’s rights and interests.
It is indisputable that Croatia has been developing the rights and protection of children for a number of years; and no matter how much we progressed with every act or international treaty, we have always noticed drawbacks or areas in which we should and could do better.
 As it was already emphasized, relevant Croatian legislation was largely harmonised with fundamental ideas of the Convention even before Croatia signed it and ratified it. We are proud of all the positive moves we made in criminal legislative area from the moment we signed the Convention to the moment of its ratification: passing of the new Criminal Procedure Act and of the new Juvenile Courts Act. However, we are especially proud of the new Criminal Code which was enacted in the Croatian Parliament last week, after nearly three years of hard work by our greatest experts, theoreticians and practitioners in the area of criminal substantial law, and which implements the most important convention legacy in its Title 17. However, the real effect of that very legislation is still observed throughout life and court practice. 
            Indubitably, we put our greatest hopes in forming a register of perpetrators of convention criminal acts and we consider it our major achievement and the reach of this Convention. 

I know that we are not sole supporters of the idea and that we share the same vision of this part of the Convention with many member states. We are looking forward in advance to the international aid and cooperation, exchange of experiences acquired in the implementation of the Convention.
        We are also aware how important is the evaluation of the Convention implementation, its fundamental ideas and the will we showed by ratification of the very Convention. Moreover, that is why we are especially glad for the recent start of the Committee activities, with Croatia participating in its work as well.
To evaluate seriously the former Convention achievements and to work on its further promotion and motivating the countries to sign and ratify the Convention means to put emphasis on the protection of our future – protection of our children from the greatest evil – sexual exploitation and sexual abuse.
            I thank you all for participating in work of this Conference which surely helps in strengthening  regional cooperation and raising awareness on the need for determined fight against sexual offences against children. I am really glad to see that all of us in the region are united around the same objective and that we have important support by other countries and institutions of the EU in reaching it.

